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Save the Date 

 

Board Meeting 

7-12-23 
 

Rookie 

Tournament 

7-20-23 

 

BINGO 

 7-21-23 

 

Pickleball   

7-22-23 AND        
7-23-23 

 

Adult BBQ 

8-24-23 

 

Garden Tour 

8-8-23 

 

 BINGO AND BURRITOS 

Friday, July 21st 5:00 pm –9:00 pm  

Four sessions of 5 games                   

$7 per session - three boards per game  

• Cash Prizes  

• Cash Payment Only  

• El Jefe Food Truck will be here 

Please contact Cindy@preserveassociation.com  if you have 
questions or would like to volunteer. Spread the word, invite 

your family, friends and neighbors. 

                                                                          

 

2nd Annual Pickleball Tourney 

July 20th—23rd 

20th—Rookies  5:00 pm - 9:00 pm 

22nd—Women’s  8:00 am –12:00  pm  

22nd—Mixed  1:00 pm –5:00 pm 

23rd—Men’s  8:00 am –12:00 pm 

To sign up for the tournament, go to 

pickleballbrackets.com 

Volunteers are needed for check-in  

table. Contact 

Cindy@preserveassociation.com 

 

Office Hours: 

Tue-Fri  

8:30 - 4:30  

June/July/August 

Mon-Fri 

8:30 - 4:30  
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Beach BBQ 

Thursday, August 24 6:00-8:00 pm 

Join us for an adult gathering in the adult beach area 

Brats will be provided with condiments 

Please bring a dish to share– no glass or ceramic containers 

Beer tasting provided by local brewery, ok to bring your 

own beverage, no glass. 

Pool will be open for swimming, Please RSVP cindy@preserveassociation.com                 

by August 21st 

Pool Season 2023 **12 FREE PASSES FOR 2023** 

Swim lessons: There are still openings for session 2 and 3.  To sign up, go to our website 
www.preserveassociation.com 

Preserve Pool:  is open June 14 through Labor Day. Pool ID cards are permanent and will be  
available for members at The Preserve.  POOL CARDS ARE KEPT FROM YEAR TO YEAR and are 
$15.00 each to replace.  All association members must pick up cards to gain admission to the 
pool and the tennis courts. Guests accompanying Preserve members pay a fee of $3 per child  
under age 18 and $5 for adults.  For the 2023 pool season 12 guest passes have been put on 
each household in The Preserve (not each membership) We hope you enjoy your summer!  To 
avoid wasps and ants, no food or drink (other than water) is allowed by the pool.  Alcohol is not 
allowed.  For more information regarding the rules, please go www.preserveassociation.com  

 

Caroline Larsen 

We are very proud of our own Lifeguard Caroline Larsen. She  

recently posted a time in the 50-meter freestyle that qualified her 

for the U.S. Olympic Trials in June 2024. There she will be  

competing for a position on the U.S. team that will travel to the  

Paris Olympic Games later that summer. Caroline is in her third 

year working at The Preserve Pool. She will be a Senior this fall at 

EPHS and then after the Olympic Trials and hopefully a trip to  

Paris, she’ll be off to the University of Louisville to swim for the 

Cardinals in college. Look for Caroline next time you visit the pool 

and wish her well in her upcoming competitions. 
 

 

Photo taken by Jim Bayer, 
EPLN 
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Volunteers:  
 
Please contact us if you have an interest in being more involved here at The Preserve.  We can 
use your help, so please consider being on any  of our committees.  It’s a great way to see what 
The Preserve is like, who knows you may be interested in being a future board member.  Please 
contact The Preserve or our president, Tim Rush, at timrushmn@hotmail.com  
 
Welcome Michael Beukema our newest Board Member! 
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Pickleball Lessons 

Joey Wagner started playing pickleball in 2015.  She has played in over 60 
sanctioned or    unsanctioned Women’s and Mixed Doubles tournaments 
throughout the Midwest and has won multiple gold, silver, and bronze medals 
at the 4.0 rated level.  Joey’s USAPA Mixed Doubles rating is 4.015 and she has 
recently started competing at the 4.5 level with her son and other             
partners .  Joey is a teaching pro at Mega Pickle and Pong in Chanhassen (and 
the new Mega Pickle facility opening in Minnetonka soon).  She truly enjoys her 
time on the court and sharing the love of the game with others! 

Joey will be offering the following sessions this summer. Punch cards can be 
purchased from Joey with cash, check, or Venmo at the first session attended. 
Punch cards cost $80 for 5 sessions  

Beginner Practice and Plays WEDNESDAYS 4:15 - 5:30 pm 

Intermediate Practice and Plays (3.5 +) WEDNESDAYS 5:45 - 7:00 pm 

Please contact Joey at  joey101971@gmail.com if you have any questions.  

Reminders: 
Grass clippings: When mowing, please avoid blowing grass clippings on to the street.  Nitrogen that is  
beneficial to lawns is a product of the clippings, that nitrogen can get into local storm systems, streams 
and rivers. Help keep our water ways clean by not blowing yard debris and clippings into the streets.  
 
Pool Cards:  You must have a pool card to enter the pool.  If you have misplaced yours, a replacement 
card can be purchased in the office for $15.00 during regular business hours. 
 
Selling Your Home: Contact the Preserve Office. The new homeowner must be provided a resale   
disclosure certificate and dues current letter as well as  association documents prior to closing. If you live 
in a town house or condo, you are part of two separate HOA’s and BOTH need be contacted by your 
 realtor.  Please have your realtor contact cindy@preserveassociation.com to get the documents needed. 
 
Design Review form:  Anything done to the outside of your home must be approved by our design review  
committee. A form can be found on our website at www.preserveassociation.com (residents, information 
for buying and selling properties) or by contacting The Preserve.  We would love to see photos of your  
finished projects, please email them to cindy@preserveassociation.com for future publications. 
 
Preserve Party Room: To date, we have had over 40 parties, numerous meetings and events held in the 
Barn.  Rates and rules can be found on our website, contact cindy@preserveassociation.com to see if your 
date is available. 
  
Guest Passes:  The Preserve wants you to have a great summer at the pool.  Everyone that lives in The  
Preserve has been given 12 guest passes added to their household.  This is per household not per person.  
If you bring a guest to the pool, please let the pool staff know that you have a guest before they check you 
in and your guest will be able to enter the pool with you.  After the 12 have been used, they can still come 
in as your guest at $5.00 for adult and $3.00 per child.  
  
Trash Cans: Please remember to put trash cans away. 
 
Dogs: We love seeing dogs in The Preserve!  Please remember to keep them on a leash and always pick up 
after them.  
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Goats: 

Be sure to watch for the goats that will be 

returning the end of July. Look for them in 

the two areas along Neill Lake that they 

have been in the past. Warning: Always 

remember to stay away from the fence, 

it’s electrified to keep the goats in. Also, 

please don’t feed the goats. Their job is 

to eat the buckthorn! 

Tennis lessons 
We have been asked a few times if we offer tennis lessons.  We are excited to announce we have 
found an  instructor and will be offering 2 sessions.   

Session I– July 24-28th Session II– July 31-Aug 4   
  
Munchkins: Ages 4-5      11:00-11:30 am      
(Tennis introduction/hand & eye coordination) 
 
Beginner 1: Ages 6-12    11:45 am-12:45 pm      
(Basic techniques and rules of tennis) 
 
Beginner 2: Ages 6-12   1:00 pm-2:00 pm   
(Basic tennis skills plus volley, game strategy and scoring) 
 
Prices: Munchkins/Beginner 1/ Beginner 2 ($42/$60/$60) 

Bring water bottle, sunscreen and tennis racquet. Wear tennis shoes. 

Register with Cindy@preserveassociation.com  

Brooke Nicklaus is a senior at Southwest Christian High School. She has played 
tennis for 13 years and been coaching for 4 years! Outside of  tennis she plays 
lacrosse and basketball. She also enjoys painting, reading, cooking, being      
outside, and spending time with friends and family!  

Pollinator projects 

Our pollinator projects continue to attract  

Butterflies, Bumblebees, Birds and other insects. 

Once established, they don’t require watering –

even in these draught years -as their roots run so 

deep into the ground they can find water. Our  

latest projects are at Center Way and Anderson 

Lakes Pkwy as well as the shoreline on the West 

end of Neill Lake. We will be hosting a Garden 

Tour with Wild Ones Prairies Edge on Tuesday  

August 8th at 6:30 pm.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Preserve Board of Directors 

 
Tim Rush, President 

Michael Beukema, Vice President  

Tara DeCrow, Treasurer 

Lisa Hokkanen, Secretary 

Traci Bartz, Director 

Shon Clark, Director  

Kent Wood,  Director 

Chris Domnisoru. Director 

Paul Musegades, Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Preserve Staff Members 
 
Scott Anderson  

General Manager 
scott@preserveassociation.com 
 

Cindy Fuchs  
Administrative Assistant 
cindy@preserveassociation.com 

 
Pool Manager:  
Kelly Lindquist 

 
 
 
 

Phone:  952-941-8400 
www.preserveassociation.com   

The Preserve Association 
11221 Anderson Lakes Pkwy 

Eden Prairie, MN 55344 
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Hopkins 

GREETINGS FROM THE  

PRESERVE ASSOCIATION 

Clean up Day! 

Thank you to everyone that came out for clean up day.  Whether you helped 
on the day organized, or chose a day on your own, we appreciate you! 

Office Hours 

 
Monday-Friday 

 
8:30 AM-4:30 PM 

Closed Sat/Sun 


